
Community Council Meeting 2022-2023 
November 4, 2022 
7:00am via Zoom 

 
Welcome  
 
Meeting Dates - 1st Friday of every month @ 7:00am 
November 4th, December 2nd, January 6th, February 3rd, March 3rd, April 7/14th (Spring Break), May 5th  
 
2022-2023 Council Members  

Perry Ridge perry.ridge@byu.edu  Parent  
Amber Maio amberm@provo.edu 801-374-4870 School Employee  
Kim Hawkins kimha@provo.edu 801-374-4870 Principal / Director  
Gaylene Fale little_lillies@hotmail.com  Parent   
Doug Gardner DGardner@uvu.edu   Parent (Chair)  
Jandi Shorts jandishorts@gmail.com  Parent  
Sarah Memmott sarahdutson@gmail.com   Parent (Vice-Chair)  
Cameron Waqa cameronchild@hotmail.com  Parent  

Not in Attendance:  Cameron Waqa 
 
Safe Technology/Digital Citizenship - JP Pontius, District Technology Department 

• NetSmartz Purchased & Training schedule TBD 
 
JP presented information about district filters, see slideshow presentation for more information 
The Chromebooks do have a no access “curfew” between 9pm-7am daily 
Council wanted more information on Blocksi.  JP will send more info to the council.  
 
Purpose of the Community Council - Doug 
Doug discussed the purpose of the Community Council in regards to Safe Walking Routes.   
Council recommends changes, Kim communicates the recommendations to the district, the district 
communicates recommendations to the city, city follows-up  
 
Secured Vestibule & Safety Concerns Update - Kim 

• Kindergarten Door Bell -Kim sent the request to the District Security and Safety Committee 
• State ID required starting on Monday, Nov. 7th  - Kim will send a ParentLink message again, and will 

continue to add reminders to the messages for a few weeks 
 
Safe Walking Routes 
Kim sent the following message to Alex Judd, Assistant Superintendent of Elementary Education.    
 
The	Westridge	Community	Council	met	last	week	to	discuss	Safe	Walking	Routes.	There	are	a	lot	of	concerns	
about	1460	West	(the	road	in	front	of	the	school)	as	well	as	1500	West/1550	West.	The	Westridge	
Community	Council	recommendations	regarding	Safe	Routes	to	school	for	2022	include	the	following:		
	
A.	Install	painted	lines,	along	1550	West/1500	West	between	1460	North	and	the	south	edge	of	the	hill,	
which	will	identify	a	center	lane,	bike	lanes,	and	parking	lanes.		
	



B.	Install	speed	bumps	(i.e.,	like	Palisade	Drive	and	Carterville	Road)	to	slow	down	the	traffic	on	1550	
West/1500	West	between	1460	North	and	the	south	edge	of	the	hill.,	as	well	as	along	Grand	Avenue.			
	
C.	At	the	corner	of	1460	North	and	1500	West	install	a	four-way	stop	following	recommendations	from	
BikeWalk	Provo	for	setting	the	stop	for	cars	back	far	enough	so	cars	can	see	pedestrians	and	bicyclists.	
	
D.	Install	two	speed	indicator	signs	(i.e,	like	the	indicator	signs	on	Sandhill	Road)	on	1460	North	for	the	
westbound	traffic	approaching	Westridge	Elementary	School	and	for	eastbound	traffic	approaching	
Westridge	Elementary	School.	
	
The	Community	Council	appreciates	your	time	and	the	city's	willingness	to	listen	to	our	concerns.	Please	let	
me	know	if	you	have	any	questions.		
 
Other? 
Nothing noted 
 
Next Month’s Meeting:  December 2nd @ 7:00am via Zoom 
Data Presentation  
 
 
Goals & Funding for 2022-2023 
Our goal for the 2022-2023 school year is 80% of Kindergarten through 6th-Grade students will make typical or above progress on the 
Acadience Pathways of Progress (POP) End of the Year (EOY) assessment. The Acadience assessment helps teachers determine how 
students are performing on important reading skills. These critical reading skills include phonemic awareness, phonics, fluency, and 
comprehension. 
 
Our goal for the 2022-2023 school year is that students in 3rd through 6th-Grade will increase their math scores by 3%, and students 
in 4th through 6th-Grade will increase their science scores by 5% as measured by the end of year SAGE/RISE test data. 
 
Funding Total:  $87,851.51  
Para-educators will provide remediation and extensions for our Kindergarten through 6th-grade students. 


